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International Women’s Day is celebrated annually around the world on 8 
March. To mark the occasion in 2017, Pacific Women support a two-day 
Women’s Business Forum in Cook Islands.

Participants at the Cook Islands Women’s Business Forum. Photo Credit: 
Cook Islands Ministry of Internal Affairs.

https://pacificwomen.org/our-work/locations/cook-islands
https://pacificwomen.org/our-work/focus-areas/economic-empowerment


The Women’s Business Forum was a collaboration between the Cook Islands 
Government and local women’s organisations. It was organised by the Cook 
Islands Ministry of Internal Affairs, the National Council of Women and the 
Cook Islands Business and Professional Women Association.

The two-day event in Rarotonga attracted around 80 women from across 
Cook Islands including the outer islands of Aitutaki, Atiu and Mitiaro. The 
forum was designed to provide information to women interested in business 
and to showcase the successes of Cook Islands’ women entrepreneurs.

Members of the Cook Island Business and Professional Women Association 
displayed their products in a trade fair. Participants also learnt about a variety 
of support services that are available to assist women in establishing a 
business.

The Women’s Business Forum was also an opportunity to explore the 
barriers women face when participating in business and employment. Women 
shared their experiences of balancing business with caring responsibilities 
and the challenges this presents. Other issues raised included the need for 
better support services for women in business in the outer islands. The 
Women and Girls with Disabilities organisation also presented a case study 
on business initiatives.

The former Secretary, Ministry of Internal Affairs, Ms Bredina Drollet, 
explained that the discussions identified practical solutions to overcoming 
such challenges with eight recommendations adopted. She noted that the aim 
of the Women’s Business Forum is to:

‘identify what can individuals and agencies do to make a 
difference to assist women better access to economic 
opportunities.’

*This Story of Change was originally published in the Pacific Women Annual 
Progress Report 2016 – 2017. All values are consistent with that reporting 
period. For the most up-to-date value of activities, visit our interactive map. 
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